
Reinstatement of PCP Required Services 
 
Q: What is the policy change?  
A: Effective March 1, 2024, certain services must be conducted by the member’s assigned primary 
care provider (PCP). These services include adult routine office visits, pediatric preventive care, 
pediatric autism and development screening, behavioral health management, fluoride varnish, some 
immunizations and vaccines, and after-hours care. 
 
Q: What’s the reason for the change? 
A: Neighborhood is reverting to pre-pandemic requirements that were lifted on April 1, 2020 due to 
the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency.  
 
Q: What should providers do if a Neighborhood member needs one of the specified 
services? 
A: Providers must ensure that Neighborhood members have an assigned PCP, or covering provider, 
within their practice before providing the listed services.  
 
Q: What happens if a provider renders these services without being the member's assigned 
PCP? 
A: Claims for services provided by a PCP not assigned as the member’s PCP will be denied with the 
message code "Service Must Be Rendered by Member's PCP." 
 
Q: Where can providers find more information about this policy change? 
A: Detailed information and guidance are available in the Provider Manual and the Physician 
Services Payment Policy. 
 

https://www.nhpri.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Reinstatement-of-PCP-Requirement-for-Select-Services.pdf
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhpri.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2023%2F08%2FProvider-Manual.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Calippa%40nhpri.org%7C52c5a15eabbd4f1bcb4608dc1139ae0a%7C55e096bca4044b1580cddc4cca6a5e64%7C0%7C0%7C638404186667630700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WGNZShZaEdqSqz%2BHPG1u%2Bil4acsRi6s2E4Ia4nXRk%2Bo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhpri.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2023%2F09%2FPhysician-Services-Payment-Policy-09.05.23.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Calippa%40nhpri.org%7C52c5a15eabbd4f1bcb4608dc1139ae0a%7C55e096bca4044b1580cddc4cca6a5e64%7C0%7C0%7C638404186667630700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pNOBGMBTJE65yrxAy%2F191s2xk2YmnMbdrYy%2BuTvepT4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhpri.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2023%2F09%2FPhysician-Services-Payment-Policy-09.05.23.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Calippa%40nhpri.org%7C52c5a15eabbd4f1bcb4608dc1139ae0a%7C55e096bca4044b1580cddc4cca6a5e64%7C0%7C0%7C638404186667630700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pNOBGMBTJE65yrxAy%2F191s2xk2YmnMbdrYy%2BuTvepT4%3D&reserved=0

